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 The Peace of the Lord be with you... 

The Enriching Our Worship (EOW) series of alternate rites and  ser-

vices has been around a while – the first coming out in 1997. The 

Standing Liturgical Committee authorized these rites that  include 

an alternative Great Litany, Morning and Evening Prayer and have 

added significantly to the list of services by adding the Burial of a 

Child. They have also added three alternate Holy Eucharists – one of 

which we will sample throughout the rest of the summer.   

 

These eucharists aim at broader range of theological images in the Eucharistic Prayers, 

and bring more gender inclusive language into the rite. As the Episcopal Church is 

now in the process of creating a revised Book of Common Prayer, I daresay they will take 

a hard look at – if not include – some of the alternate services. 

 

For our eucharists July through October we will use the first and most straight-forward 

of the Eucharistic Prayers that EOW has to offer.  You will notice various changes like, 

“God be with you” rather than “The Lord be with You” and “Blessed be the one, holy 

and living God” as opposed to “Blessed be God, Father, Son and Holy Spirit”.   

 

I hope you find the EOW rite this summer meaningful and prayerful.  We begin this 

Sunday! 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                                                 

 

 



  

 

Prayers for Our Time 
For this Week: 

Almighty God, you have built your Church upon 
the foundation of the apostles and prophets, Jesus 
Christ himself being the chief cornerstone: Grant 
us so to be joined together in unity of spirit by their 
teaching, that we may be made a holy temple        
acceptable to you; through Jesus Christ our Lord, 
who lives and reigns with you and the Holy Spirit, 
one God, for ever and ever. Amen. 
 
For the Nation:   

Lord God Almighty, you have made all the peoples 
of the earth for your glory, to serve you in freedom 
and in peace: Give to the people of our country a 
zeal for justice and the strength of forbearance, that 
we may use our liberty in accordance with your gra-
cious will; through Jesus Christ our Lord, who lives 
and reigns with you and the Holy Spirit, one 

God, for ever and ever. Amen. 
 
Independence Day (July 4th):  

Lord God Almighty, in whose Name the founders 
of this country won liberty for themselves and for 
us, and lit the torch of freedom for nations then 
unborn: Grant that we and all the people of this 
land may have grace to maintain our liberties in 
righteousness and peace; through Jesus Christ our 
Lord, who lives and reigns with you and the Holy 
Spirit, one God, for ever and ever. Amen. 

Lifting up Others in Our Prayers 
 

Jim G.  *  Terry  *  Fr. Rodger  *  Sarah   
Rose  *  Traci  *  Amanda 

Priscilla  *  Landon  *  Paul  *  Nick     
Dianne  *  Diana  *  Joey     

Judy  *  The Kust Family  *  William     
Susan  *  Doug 

 
And all Armed Services personnel serving throughout the world. 



  

 

Highlights & Happenings  
News from the Pews 

 

Who’s up Next? 
 

Sunday, July 7th 2024  
 

First Chalice – Dan Kallgren 
Crucifer – John Beldo 

Lector – Doug Stephen 

 The Memorial Service for Gail Crissinger was last Saturday and was prayerful service 
with wonderful remembrances by her family. A sincere thank you to those who served 
and helped with the luncheon.  

 
 Fr. Glenn will be on vacation starting July 7th and will also be away the 14th and 21st .  

Pastor Lee Goodwin will take the services while Fr. Glenn is away.  Thanks Pastor Lee! 
 
 Join us Wednesday evening, July 3rd at 6:30 PM for Evening Prayer in 

the chapel and a little wine tasting afterward. We will have a blind   
tasting of three white wines, and your choice of a glass afterward. It’s 
fun to compare notes on what you taste and what you like! If you’re  
curious about wines, or just want to sip something tasty, do come.  

 
 
 

Wishing you all a 
safe and Happy 4th 

of July weekend! 

For your  
Information:  

 
There will be no weekly     

newsletter sent out while Fr. 
Glenn is on vacation.  

Watch for the next edition 
when he returns!  

From Jeanie Goodwin:  
“A sincere thank you to all who helped host the 
luncheon following Gail Crissinger’s funeral. It 
was wonderful to see how our members and Gail’s 
friends from the community worked together to 
make a welcoming place for all who came to        
celebrate Gail’s life and support her family. A     
special thank you to Mary Nemetz who helped 
make sure the “little” details were addressed. Over 
the years, Gail undoubtedly helped with many  
funerals for church members; it was an honor for 
all of us to return the favor.”  


